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In the past, Liam endured all the bullying of the Lambert family because he 
lived with them. So in everyone's eyes, he was a coward. 

But now that his three-year restrictions had been lifted, he didn't have to put 
up with Andrew anymore. 

He moved faster than Andrew. So before Andrew could punch him, he kicked 
Andrew in the stomach. 

With a loud bang, Andrew was thrown upside down and rolled on the ground 
several times. 

"You bastard! How dare you hit me?!" Andrew clutched his stomach and 
curled up in pain, constantly retching. 

In the past three years, he beat and scolded Liam countless times. 

But Liam never fought back even once. 

He was the future heir of the Lambert family. How dare Liam beat him in front 
of the Lamberts! 

"I will kill you!" Andrew shouted as he struggled to get up from the ground. He 
raised his fist again and slammed it towards Liam's head. 

But Liam nimbly turned his body and easily dodged Andrew's fist. 

Although Andrew was a black belter in karate, he was no match for Liam. 

After all, Andrew had never fought a real fight. His experiences were only 
practices in the gym. 

Liam, on the other hand, had honed his fighting skills on the battlefield. 

He clenched his fist and threw a punch at Andrew's throat at lightning speed. 

Andrew felt shortness of breath for a while before he fell backward. 



After dealing with Andrew, Liam turned and looked at Andrew's phone screen. 
He saw how stunned the members of the Lambert family were. 

Then he said coldly, "All of you, remember this. From now on, I have nothing 
to do with the Lambert family anymore." 

After saying this, he got in his car, and drove away. 

Everyone only came back to their senses when Liam's car disappeared from 
their sight. 

Vera's face darkened. She smashed her walking stick heavily on the floor and 
shouted angrily, "Such an ungrateful bastard! He lived under our roof for three 
years. But now he is turning against us?" 

Debra Lambert, on the other hand, was so heartbroken that she almost cried 
when she saw her son being beaten. She asked worriedly, "Andrew, are you 
okay?" 

"Mom... I will... Kill him..." Andrew stood up again, clutching his neck. 

William held his phone and said to Vera, "Mom, I suggest that we hire Klaus 
Horton to kill that bastard." 

"But..." Vera hesitated for a moment. 

Klaus was a gang leader in Ninverton. If they asked for his help, they had to 
spend a lot of money. 

She didn't think it was worth it. 

Vera thought about it for a while. Then she frowned and answered solemnly, 
"No need to hurry. It's not an urgent matter anyway. For now, our priority is 
Isabella's wedding." 

At this moment, Archie walked into the hotel with a gift in his hand. 

When he saw that the members of the Lambert family were still in the lobby, 
he asked, "Why are you all standing here?" 

The members of the Lambert family were a little embarrassed to talk about 
what had happened just now. They hemmed and hawed for a long time, but 
no one answered his question. 



Then, Dennis got an idea and took the initiative to explain what had 
happened. 

"Really? He did such a thing?" Archie asked with a sullen look. 

Dennis smiled and said, "Mr. Zanis, I don't think you should continue 
employing such a violent person. He will only damage the reputation of your 
company or even worse. You should fire him." 

As an Uber manager, Archie dreamed of currying favor with the upper-class 
families in Ninverton. 

Now that he had the chance, he would naturally not let it go. 

He took out his phone, smiled, and said, "You're right, Mr. Caldwell. I will call 
him and ask him to come here now." 

Then he called his secretary and asked her to tell Liam to drive to the hotel. 

When Liam received the secretary's call, asking him to go to the hotel to 
return the car, he didn't think much. Anyway, returning the car was his plan. 

Vera didn't expect that Dennis could do the job without costing her a penny. 
He also saved the Lambert family's faces. She looked at him with even more 
appreciation. 

Ten minutes later, Liam pulled over in front of Von Merri Hotel. 

He took the car keys and went directly to the hotel as instructed by the 
secretary. 

As soon as he entered the hall, he immediately saw Archie with the members 
of the Lambert family. They seemed to be waiting for him. 

Liam sneered coldly. Was he tricked into coming here? 

 


